
 
 
 

Job no.   DOC15/433414 
File no.   SF15/46779 
Your ref. MP10_0048 Mod 7 

Cameron Sargent 
Key Site Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
 
Dear Mr Sargent 
 
Section 75W Modification – Headland Park and Northern Cove Main Works, Hickson 
Road Barangaroo (MP 10_0048 MOD 7) 
 
Reference is made to your letter dated 28 October 2015 inviting the Heritage Council of NSW 
to make a submission on the proposal to amend consent condition B41 for Headland Park and 
Northern Cove Main Works, Hickson Road, Barangaroo (MP 10_0048 MOD 7), issued on 
30 July 2015. 
 
The proposed amendment is to remove the timing of delivery of the Interpretation Plan from 
“within four months of this determination” to “prior to the commencement of demolition works”. 
This will allow for incorporation of the Interpretation Plan in the Barangaroo Public Art and 
Cultural Plan and the Barangaroo Arts and Cultural Panel. 
 
As delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW, I raise no objection to the proposed s.75W 
modification application, however recommend that the Interpretation Plan is submitted to the 
Heritage Council for comment prior to its finalisation.  
 
Should you have any queries regarding this matter, please contact Nina Pollock, Acting Senior 
Heritage Planning Officer at the Heritage Division on (02) 9873 8520 or at nina.pollock 
@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Rajeev Maini 
Manager, Conservation 
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment and Heritage 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
10 November 2015 
 

Helping the community conserve our heritage 
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